
 

AGU revises position on ocean research

The American Geophysical Union recently released a revised version of its position statement on ocean research. The
newly updated statement was revised by a panel of experts and was adopted by the AGU Council and Board Executive
Committee during their June 2013 meetings.

Titled, Ocean Research and Education are Foundations for Economic Growth, the statement declares that, "Investments in
ocean research and education benefit the economic well-being of nations through greater understanding of devastating
environmental hazards, sustainable use of ocean resources, safer and efficient maritime transportation, and a healthier
ocean environment for a changing world." The statement is global in its scope, offering examples from the US of the
economic value of the ocean.

"From facilitating the transportation of goods to supplying sources of energy and food, we rely on the ocean to support our
economy and wellbeing. The growing demands we place on our ocean compel us to be scientifically equipped to predict
and prepare for changing ocean conditions and the impact on our quality of life," said Phillip Taylor, chair of the Position
Statement Review Panel.

"As a leader in the geoscience community, it is crucial for AGU to adopt position statements that relate the understanding
and application of our science to relevant public policy. Ocean research has significantly advanced since the first ocean
research position statement was adopted. The policy and budget environments in which we operate have also changed.
AGU's new statement is more reflective of the current scientific knowledge. It also adopts a more global view of the
challenges we face and the need for sustainable solutions."

AGU's ocean research statement was first adopted in 2005, and was primarily concerned with the endorsement and
implementation of the recommendations of the US Commission on Ocean Policy's 2004 Report: An Ocean Blueprint for the
21st Century.

A draft of the updated statement had been made available for comment to all AGU members in late 2012.
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The 12-person panel that reviewed and updated the position statement included:

View a copy of the revised statement.
View a copy of the old statement.
View all AGU position statements, at www.agu.org.
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Brian Baird, California Ocean Resource Management (Retired)
Lora Clarke, National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration
Jana Davis, Chesapeake Bay Trust
Scott Doney, Woods Hole Oceanographic Institution
Robert Gagosian, Consortium for Ocean Leadership
Miriam Kastner, Scripps Institution for Oceanography
Margaret Leinen, Harbor Branch Oceanographic Institute, Florida Atlantic University, and AGU President-elect
Frank Muller-Karger, University of South Florida
Susan Roberts, Ocean Studies Board, National Academy of Sciences
Phillip Taylor (chair), University of Southern California
Martin Visbeck, GEOMAR
Robert Weller, Woods Hole Oceanographic Institution

http://www.agu.org/sci_pol/pdf/position_statements/AGU_Oceans_Statement_new.pdf
http://www.agu.org/sci_pol/pdf/position_statements/AGU_Oceans_Statement.pdf
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